STWGC General Meeting 12/12/2008

Captain Cathy Priest called the meeting to order @ 1:00pm.

Cathy welcomed everyone who came to celebrate the 40th anniversary of STWGC.

Cathy introduced our honored former STWGC members who were in attendance. List attached. Also attached is a list of former members who were not able to attend but sent their "hello" to everyone.

[A motion to suspend the reading of the September 4, 2008 general meeting was made by Joanne Zemetra and seconded by Nancy Perkins. Motion passed.]

Historian Evonne Davenport gave an update on the happenings of the last 40 years.

She announced four Charter members in attendance: Jackie Baatz, Virginia Garland, Sallie Gray and Teddy Kridl.

Evonne's "History Update" attached.

Evonne requested old Rosters from 1970's and 1980's for the STWGC Archives. Contact her if you have any of these old Rosters.

Evonne acknowledged our mother/daughter members: Dorothy Hiura & Barbara Hiura, Betty Freemen & Jennifer Post, Robbie Gray & Sallie Gray, 'Fudge' Masuda & Miki Masuda.

Evonne thanked all who came and participated in the 40th Anniversary.

Cathy Priest presented highlights from 2008:

Our course re-rated. Nancy Perkins did an awesome job. She recalculated the hole-by-hole handicaps from 200 scorecards.

By-Laws and Standing Rules updated. A special thanks to Barbara Hiura.

Super Guest Day was wonderful. Thanks to Josie Gutierrez

Irene Mohler was recognized for her outstanding job as Tournament chair.

Rally for the Cure raised nearly \$3000.00

Cathy announced:

Captain's Trophy winners for September, October and November: Evonne Davenport, Martha Kawanami and Barbara Schumacher respectively.

Handicap tournament winner: Jane Lee

Club Champion: Jane Lee

Joanne Zemetra had hole-in-one at Poppy Hills

Harumi Mori had a hole-in-one at ST # 16

Co-Captain Dora Moutafian stated we have 94 regular members and 20 Associate members, with a total of 114. She has six applications for 2009. We

had five new members for 2008. Dora reminded us to greet and help new members!

Twenty-year pin was presented to Betty Ruth Hogue.

Awards for 2008:

Games played: Ann Kusumoto topped the list with 41days played. In second place Dorothy Hiura with 39.

Birdie Board winners: Ann Kusumoto with 121. Rosemary Haeckel for gross birdies.

Low put winners: A tie. Barbara Hiura and Ingrit Sander with an average of 32. Captain's Trophy overall winner: Dora Moutafian with 16 points.

Most improved player: Marilee Dunn. 34.9 to 27.6.

Dora presented Cathy with a plaque and gift in gratitude and appreciation for being our club Captain for 2008.

Sunshine chair Nancy Fujimoto sent cards to Judy McQuarrie on the loss of her daughter, Luce Varni on her appendectomy, Gail Soden for knee surgery, Jan Maher for hand surgery and Marie Balling on the loss of her Brother. Several members sent birthdays cards to Bobbie Hill's Grandson who is recovering from a leg amputation sustained in Iraq.

Cathy introduced the incoming board for 2009 and thanked them for taking on the job.

Please remember to pick up your sweeps and Roster/Membership book. Check the dates for when you are to be a starter/scorer.

Cathy gave special thanks to Holiday Luncheon committee: Evonne Davenport, Rosemary Haeckel, Jan La Fetra, Irene Mohler, Arline Stepovich, Emi Tuvey and Leta Walters.

[A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Nancy Perkins and seconded by Sue Treleaven. Motion carried.] Meeting adjourned @ 2pm.

Respectfully submitted

Mary Anne Leach